

## **Cameron Shade**Superintendent of Education

## **MEMO**

To: Parents/Caregivers

From: Cam Shade

Date: September 12, 2025

Re: Alberta Teachers' Strike

Oki Parents/Caregivers,

Global News, September 10, 2025, reported that the Alberta Teachers' Association will strike on October 6, 2025, if the union and the Alberta Government cannot reach an agreement.

Please be advised that all Kainai Board of Education schools will **NOT** be affected by the strike. All our schools will continue to operate as usual. Classes and all school related activities will not be interrupted.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact Kainai Board of Education at 403-737-3966

Sincerely,

Cam Shade

Superintendent of Schools

Kainai Board of Education

Kainai Board of Education

P.O. Box 240, Standoff, Alberta TOL 1Y0 Telephone: (403) 737-3966 • Fax: (403) 737-2361

Email: kbe@ad.kainaied.ca